
 

 

STAINING  
CE VC Primary School 

Staining Road, Staining, Blackpool, FY3 0BW 

Tel: (01253) 882983 

Email: bursar@staining.lancs.sch.uk    
Website: www.staining.lancs.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Jennifer Shoulders 

Friday, 08 October 2021 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Mrs Rayon the brass teacher has asked us to forward the message below for your attention. 

This is a great free opportunity for your child to take part in. 

Hello Parents and carers, 

I’m going to be tutoring at the upcoming Brass Day over half term. Although the children are new to 

playing it would be great to get them involved, as it’s for beginners upwards. If you could forward the 

below information to parents that would be great. Mention that I’ll be there.  

Basically all the children learn in ability groups and are brought together at the end for a joint 

performance which the parents are invited to watch.  It’s free and they’ll just need to bring a packed 

lunch. It’s the first one I’ve attended but the feedback in the past has been really positive.  

As the children will be taking their instruments home for the first time over half term it would be a 

great way to kickstart their practice out of school. 

See below. 

Lancashire Music Service Brass Day 

Brass players and percussionists of all standards are invited to a free Brass Workshop Day at half 

term, from 10am - 4pm, on Wednesday 27th October. The event being run by Lancashire Music 

Service and will be held at St Michael’s School, Astley Road, Chorley, PR7 1RS. Please use this link if 

you would like to register for a place. 

https://UKLANCASHIRE.speedadmin.dk/registration?signupSchoolID=0#/Course/918/0/3313 

Helen Minshall 

Musical Director, Lancashire Youth Brass Band 

lancashireyouthbrassband@gmail.com 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Rayton Primary Visit Team/Head of Kirkham Music Centre 
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